KIRKPATRICK FLEMING AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 11th SEPTEMBER 2018 
Members present:- Colin Brown, Maureen Sharp, David Mann, Mike Buckley, Kath Richardson   

Councillors present:- Karen Carruthers 
Police present:- PC Callum Duignen – report given. Speeding in Kirkpatrick Fleming and Hollee was raised again. The recording equipment was that requested on 4th October last year still hasn’t been set up by D&G Council. Karen said she would follow this up. PC Duignen said only trained traffic officers can take action against speeding motorists but he will request that regular patrols are set up.   

Apologies:-Stephen Muir, Cllr Archie Dryburgh, Cllr Ronnie Tait
Minutes of last meeting:- Agreed. 

Matters arising from those minutes:-   
Junction 21 update, Oliver Mundell passed on information received from Transport Scotland that roadworks to improve Junction 21 would be carried out in the autumn of this year, i.e. between now and the end of November. 
It is understood the construction of driveway and caravan park has been given retrospective planning permission.

Chairman’s report:- .
Since the Chair of SWestrans passed on our concerns re the bus shelter at the top of the village to DG First at the end of April, nothing further has been heard.  I asked for an update through the council enquiry system, and have been advised that the shelter will be inspected soon, and I will be notified of the outcome.
On the 13th of May I wrote to Network Rail Community Relations Manager in Glasgow as a result of witnessing a passenger, in a works van, throwing plastic water bottles onto the road as the van passed the Victoria Hall at 9.30 in the morning.  The van had come from the road leading to the railway where work had been taking place overnight, and the driver and passenger had orange hi-vis vests. A reply was dated 18 May saying the matter would be looked into, with a target of 20 days to resolve it.  I phoned  yesterday for progress, to find the matter had been closed off in July as they had heard nothing further from me!   I have been promised that the Glasgow office will be in touch.

Further improvements to the hall have been made by upgrading the electrical system by replacing the consumer units, replacing all lighting with LED units, and the installation of a hard wired fire alarm system.

The damage to the recently refurbished floor in the large hall has been repaired, and a contribution is being made by the responsible party.

Secretary/Treasurer's report:-

We are slowly making progress to attaining charitable status for the hall and have now received a copy of the original deed of trust from 1898. We need to speak to Selina McMorran at 3rd Sector Dumfries next so will set up a meeting with her. 
Since our last meeting we have received £8212.38, this includes £3240 from Beck Burn Wind Farm towards the re-wiring and also £2222 from this years Minsca Wind Farm funding. We have paid out £6379.06, this includes £3878 for the floor refurbishment. Our current balance is £10631.53 but the bill for the electrical works hasn’t been paid yet – this will be in the region of £5000.

Any other business:-

Karen reported that she is still waiting to hear from Network Rail about the issues with the Cove crossing. Alternate access needs to be sorted out and they need to find out why the barriers keep failing. 

We’ve had a thank you from Beth Moffat for the gift voucher we gave her when the shop closed. 

We’ve had a letter from the Primary School Parent Council requesting £1000 from wind farm funds towards the cost of hall hire for after school sports and the school Christmas concert. The award was agreed.

Tea and tennis – The 6 weeks funding from SHAP ends this Friday. Do we want it to continueand if so, can we use £180 from wind farm funding to subsidise it for the next 6 weeks and review it again at the end of that time. This was agreed.

Also, we’ve had an enquiry about setting up tennis coaching in the hall for families (parents and children over 10) on Friday nights. Also, we are looking to start badminton in the hall on Monday or Thursday evenings. 

Maureen asked Karen about an article in last Friday’s Annandale Observer relating to a committee being set up by D&G Council to administer wind farm funding for the region. She will investigate this and report back. 

The Play Parks Association are holding a Christmas Fair in the hall on 25th November. 

The annual Halloween party in the hall will be held on 26th October. 

A suggestion has been made for a notice board to be erected at the top of the village and in Hollee now that Moffats shop is closed. 

Colin announced that he will be stepping down as Chairman after the November meeting.   
Date and time of next meeting:- Tuesday 13th November 2018 at 7 pm.  
